Jordan Township Board Meeting
November 25 2019
Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Kevin King Trustees

Meeting: Called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00 P.M.

Motion: to approve the minutes made by King second by Houtman with all in favor with the notation that the cemetery worked on was Marsh not Morris.
Treasurer’s report acknowledged

Paid bills acknowledged

Motion: to pay bills made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Handout given by Commissioner Lavanway

OLD BUSINESS
· King presented a handout on the ambulance. An audit on the ambulance authority showed that they are in the black and in good standing. This is the third high rating received.  A study is being conducted about the pay Jay Peck is receiving for running the ambulance authority looking at the future as Jay is retiring in 2021.
· Houtman reported on improvements being done for cleaning up the township. There were residents present that had inquiries about complaints given.  Jerry Aydlott questioned the scrap metal that he uses for his business.  There was discussion about putting up a fence so this could not be seen from the road. Lee Harcourt said that getting rid of cars on his property was a hardship and questioned about other properties with tires on them.  Lee also wanted to know what the actions were that would remove the ordinance.  Robin Clark said that he could not clean up his property due to illness.  Houtman recognized that Clark had been in touch him about this.  The board wants to see some improvements made on the property.

· The old computer will be sold to Nemecek for 100

· The new sign is in place for Sadlowski Dr. It cost the township $125.00 as this is a private lane.

NEW BUSINESS

· The calendar for 2020 was approved

· Theibert will put an advertisement in the paper for bids on plowing

· Theibert reported that new Platt books should be out in the spring with 3 needed for the township.

PUBLIC COMMENT   None
ADJOURN   7:22P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                   Donna Theibert Clerk
